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Greetings BFC Families! 

Happy December! How fast time flies, it's already the last month of 2017! Let's all make the best 

of these last days as we close the year and welcome new beginnings. 

 

This Sunday, Decmber 3rd, there will be a Special Sister's Gathering after service at Training 

Center in Room A. Nora Spurgin and Betsy Jones will come and spend an afternoon to talk 

about raising our adult children. We will meet about 45 minutes after Sunday Service ends. 

Lunch will not be provided so please plan on purchasing a little something from our Kodan 

sisters or bring something from home. Coffee and snacks will be provided. We will conclude 

around 4:00. 

We are asking a donation of $10, and please know that Mrs. Spurgin will have her book “Circle 

of Angels”, available for purchase. 

Please RSVP at debbygullery@ yahoo,com 



 

 

 

Missed last week's Weekly Update? Click here to watch the video! 
 

 

 

 

 

-YAYAM- Leadership Retreat 

January 12-14, 2018 | IPEC, Las Vegas 

 

Join us for our semi-annual youth and young adult pastors and representatives retreat! 

This is a great chance to connect with other ministry leaders, share best practices, receive a good 



 

 

douse of inspiration, and make a plan for the coming semester! 

 

We are welcoming 3-4 representatives from each community, which would include both Youth 

Ministry and Young Adult Ministry leaders.  

 

Flight info: Please plan to land at McCarran International Airport (LAS) before 11am on Friday 

January 12 and depart after 4pm on Sunday January 14. 

 

Cost: The cost of the workshop will be covered by YAYAM. We ask that each community sponsor 

participants flights. If additional financial assistance is needed, please contact Tasnah Moyer (young 

adult ministry) at tmoyer@ unification,org or Kaeleigh Moffitt (youth ministry) at kmoffitt@ 

unification,org. 

 

Please Register Here By December 24th 

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Sincerely, 

Kaeleigh Moffitt 

National Youth Ministry Coordinator 

 


